Commissioners July 10, 2023
Superintendent’s Report

System Usage 2023 2022

June 7,140,000 7,270,000
Daily Average 238,000 242333
Max Daily 340,000 420,000
Year to Date 36,500,000 36,531,000

h

The service line leak at 33 Burpee Hill Rd. has not been repaired yet due to weather.
Micah was able to run a temporary line over ground to bypass the leak for the time being.
Jon has finished all private flushing and Rhonda has billed all hydrants public and
private.

Barrie Miller’s Well Service returned Vertical Turbine #2 and installed it. The Allen
Bradley VFD was not functioning at the time of installation for unknown reasons. The
only thing I can surmise is, when the VFDs are powered down for an extended period of
time, the computer cards get wiped. New cards were ordered for the VFD and Turbine #2
was put in to service. Last night Turbine #2 tripped out on a ground fault alarm. Luke
from Barrie Miller’s will be hegin the morning.

I called Adam Ricker today to see if he had any updates on current projects. The only
item of note is that Continuum is seeking a zoning variance from the Planned Unit
Development section that requires them to be on municipal water and sewer.

Quarterly reports are done and have been sent into DES.

A&D Instruments had quoted us $33,000.00 to upgrade each of the main SCADA PLCs.
I called them today to update the quote and get back to me so that we can get that started.
They will also be sending Matt out to check on our tank communication issue soon.

Workload
Backflow Testing ~
Gate Box Repairs
Curb Stop Repairs

Respectfully Submitted,
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Rob Thorp




